
Sent: 10 December 2014 20:00
To: Planning
Subject: Contact Form submission from article View/comment on planning apps on www.cherwell.gov.uk
	Contact Form Submission

	Article
	View/comment on planning apps (8938) 
	

	Name:
	Toby Vintcent
	

	Address 1:
	Barn Court
	

	Address 2:
	Park Lane
	

	Town:
	Swalcliffe
	

	Postcode:
	OX15 5ET
	

	Email address:
	
	

	Comments:
	Planning Application: 14/01762/F I am a direct neighbour of the Swalcliffe Equestrian Park and I am keen to support its activities via the above planning application. As a former investment manager and economist in the City of London, I am very conscious of the migration of the economy from the whole country to the south east, to London, and to the financial services sector. As someone brought up on a farm, I am also well aware of the commercial challenges of farming. I welcome anything that stimulates the local economy, particularly an enterprise that creates local revenue, offers a more productive use of the land, and, most importantly, sees proper stewardship of the countryside. I would far prefer to see the land used and well kept, rather than see farmers paid – out of EU taxpayers’ money – to do nothing with it via the various grant and set aside schemes. In the Swalcliffe Equestrian Park, therefore, we have an ideal solution. Farming doesn’t pay (otherwise why would the sector need such huge CGT roll-over relief, business rate exemptions on buildings, and generally favourable planning concessions); and yet equestrianism is an economically vibrant sector – which employs an array of local vets, farriers, physiotherapists, tack shops, feed merchants – as well as providing additional income to local farm suppliers for plant, machinery, fertilizer, etc, for land management. Equestrianism does not alter the appearance of the locality (unlike the hideous solar farm recently installed less than a mile away). Also, the “multiplier effect” is significant. As a rarity in this part of the world, the local village (Sibford Ferris) has a post office. There is always an outcry when such community amenities are closed down through lack of commercial support. Here, though, we have in the Swalcliffe Equestrian Park a local enterprise generating additional commercial support for our local post office: Visitors to it provide a very desirable source of marginal income for it and the village shop. Further, the village of Swalcliffe was heartbroken when its pub, the Stag’s Head, closed through lack of business; visitors to the Equestrian Park also provide an invaluable source of additional revenue to that pub, which will, hopefully, keep it going now that it has reopened. As a contributor to these two precious local amenities in particular, and to the local commercial equine and farming infrastructure in general, the Equestrian Park should be encouraged to keep doing what it does – and to do more to provide much-needed commercial input into local businesses and employment. If we want a healthy local economy, we should not thwart its development. I am keen to encourage the Council to support this kind of endeavour and therefore wish to record my support for the planning application. Toby Vintcent 
	


